Williamstown Borough Meeting Minutes April 6, 2020

Williamstown Borough Council met Monday, April 6, 2020 in Council Chambers. Present were: President Dane Williard, Ron Umholtz, Mark Challenger, Jr., Brian Troup, Kenn Derr, Stephen Denkovich, Solicitor Joe Kerwin, Secretary Lynne Daniel, Road Supervisor Bill Miller. Absent was Mayor Jeffrey Shuttlesworth

Citizens: Due to Corona 19 Virus meeting was closed to the public

President Dane Williard called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes were reviewed and approved as written.

The Mayors report was given with \$659.51 from the District Magistrate and Dauphin County fines. The Tax Collectors Report was given for \$101,339.48. Ron Umholtz reported he has received no reply from the owner of 144-152 W. Market concerning the sidewalk and will have to file with the magistrate when able. Rentschler and Scheiber have both cleaned up their property and complaints have been received for a property on West Street and will be checked out.

Cloud 5 will be contacted to get a status update on the website. Bill Miller stated the East side of the Historical Society building has been patched and tarred and seems to be holding up. He is waiting on the topsoil for the West Side. Clean Up Day scheduled for May 9th will be postponed. When a new date is decided on it will be advertised and put on the website. A motion was made by Steve Denkovich to approve the submission of the Declaration of Disaster for Williamstown Borough, Ron Umholtz 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

Ron Umholtz stated a new code enforcement officer must be approved in order to address parking violations. Brian Troup made a motion to approve Bill Miller as the code officer. Steve Denkovich 2nd the motion and all were in favor. Ron questioned if there were any upcoming road projects being considered. It was stated Grubb Street from East to Tunnel and Chestnut Street needs work. Bill suggested cutting out the bad sections and using a hot mix as opposed to cold patch. All were in agreement. Kenn Derr asked how you would go about getting a street light added in town. There is one needed near the top of West Street. Bill will contact PP&L and see what the process is. Brian Troup brought up the person driving through town at all hours with the loud base playing. It needs to be reported to the police. President Williard commended Bill on the job they did cleaning up and waxing the vehicles.

An executive meeting was called at 7:35. The meeting reconvened at 8:00. Ron Umholtz made a motion to pay the bills for \$5,946.34 and payroll for \$13,661.07. Mark Challenger, Jr. 2nd the motion and all were in favor. Steve Denkovich made a motion to adjourn, Ron Umholtz 2nd and all were in favor.

NEXT MEETING MONDAY MAY 4, 2020

"This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer."